June 2000

BUBBENHALL

e have rushed

to get this

edition of the

Newsletter out

before the Party in the Park on

June 17", The Party has been

organised as a mid summer

celebration of the New

Millennium for ALL villagers.

Itis obvious, thata tremendous

amount of effort has been put

into organising events and we

expect to have lots of pictures

to publish in the September

Edition. (Full details of the day
can be found on page 5.)

In the September edition we will
also be appealing for donations
to keep the newsletter
going. Envelopes will be
provided for all those who wish
to make a direct contribution.
We wish to keep the newsletter
as a free publication but need to
raise money for the cost of
printing. Should you wish to
support the newsletter through
advertising, please contact any
member of the committee for
details of advertising rates.

Tuesday 9" May was the day of
the Parish Assembly and
Annual General Meeting of the
Parish Couneil. ClIr Mrs Jackie
Lloyd stood down from the
position of Chairman and Clir
Alan Gibson resigned from the
Parish Council. A vote of thanks
was passed to both of these
people for all their hard work and
efforts during their time in post.
Cllr Mrs Sue Wareham was
elected as Chairman for the
forthcoming year with Clir Mrs
Jackie Lloyd becoming
vice-chairman.

Due to Alan s retirement, a
vacancy now exists on the
Parish council. Notices have
been posted on the two village
notice boards for nominations.
This is your chance to serve as
a Parish Councillor and
represent the community. Any
elector willing to stand, should
declare their interest in writing

to the Parish Clerk by the date
on the displayed noticeboard.

I reported in the Ilast
newsletter that the Parish
Council are trying to resolve the
lack of water coming from the
spout. A Company has been
employed by Smith s Concrete
to jet the spout and investigate
ifthere are any blockages. This
has now been done and
unfortunately has not made any
improvement to the flow of
water. We are now awaiting a
report from Smith s Concrete
geologist as to why the spout is
running so slowly.

Bubbenhall has once again been
entered into the Best Kept
Village Competition . The
judging is to take place within
the first two weeks of June, this
will co-incide with the National
Spring Cleaning Campaign that
Norman Busby is organising

around the village.

Warwick District Council Youth
Sports Development team will
be visiting Bubbenhall on
Thursday 315 August, to
organise play and multisport
activities for children aged 4 —
14 years of age, further details
are given at the bottom of page
1, and will be posted on the
village notice boards.

A survey is been carried out by
Warwickshire County Council
regarding the transport in rural
areas. Questionnaires have
been distributed to the regular
bus users, if you have not
completed one and would like
to do so, please contact the
Parish Clerk for a copy of the
questionnaire and postage paid
reply envelope. Dates of
forthcoming Parish Council
meetings: Tuesday 27™ June
Tuesday 8" August.

Rosemary Cragg
Clerk to the Parish Council
024 76301827

VILLAGE HALL | |

Following completion of the
new extension, a Spring Clean
of the Village Hall was carried
out by volunteers from
the regular user groups. The
Chairman wishes to thank all
those who have been involved
for doing an excellent job. The
final area to be cleaned is the
floor. A contractor will be
resurfacing and sealing the
wooden flooring in half term
week, during which time, the
main Hall will be out of use. At
the last committee meeting, the
purchase of more tables and
chairs and the fitting of new
kitchen cupboards was agreed.
Bubbenhall Entertainment Group

kindly donated the funds for
these purchases.

The Annual General Meeting of
the Village Hall Committee will
take place on Thursday June 15%
at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.
Every resident of the village
over 18 years of age is invited
to attend. We will be electing
five members of the committee.
Anyone who would like to stand
for election should contact the
Secretary at the address below.

Caroline Coles
Secretary to the
Village Hall Committee
024 76305287

CLARENDONLOD‘E*’
- SURGERY

Dr Katherine Chapman has
been appointed to replace Dr
Campbell at Clarendon Lodge
Surgery. Dr Chapman graduated
from St Bartholomews Hospital,
London in 1994, She has worked
in Britain and abroad and is
currently employed as a G.P.
locum in the Southam area.
Dr Chapman will officially take
up her post on 1% July 2000,
joining the present 3 male and 2
female G.P. s as a full time
partner. Prior to attending the
Thursday surgery in the village,
Dr Chapman will accompany
Dr Fulbrook to a Tuesday

surgery, to introduce her to the
system  operating  for
Bubbenhall patients.

Medical notes for all Dr
Campbells registered patients
have now been transferred to
Warwick Gates Surgery. It is
important that patients are
aware which Practice to contact
for daytime and out of hours
service. Your registered doctor
1s shown on your medical card.
Please contact either Clarendon
Lodge on 01926 422094 or
Warwick Gates on 01926 461801
if you are in any doubt.



ST. GILES
CHURCH

REAL WRECKS

The name to look out for in
your TV Times next autumn.
The BBC are running a series
called Real Wrecks next
autumn. They plan to restore
all sort of wrecks; old cars,
buildings, whatever and —
church bells! When they heard
that St Giles was planning to
restore the old bells, and add to
them, making a ring of six bells
in total, they asked that they
might film the work for this
programme. They plan to film

the restoration work from start
to finish and have been on site
since late April. They joined us
on Easter moming forthe Family
Communion Service and filmed
a wedding the following
weekend: all part of village and
church life, as background
material. The bells were taken
down in early May and are now
at the foundry being recast and
tuned. They will be brought
back and reinstalled in early
September, together with 3 new
ones.

BELL RINGERS

A group of enthusiastic would
be ringers has been formed and
will be starting serious practice
sessions soon ready for the big
day in September. There is

plenty of room for anyone else
interested in learning to ring the
bells — please contact Susan
Sheen on 76 306339 for further
instructions.

FUND RAISING

A most succesful fund-raising
lunch was held recently. It was
greatly enjoyed by all who
attended and thanks must go to
Mr & Mrs Alexander of
Springhurst, who generously
hosted it.

CONCERTS

By the time you read this, the
Stratford upon Avon Chamber
Choir will have given a concert
in the Church. A further concert
is planned for early August —

more details nearer the time.

NEW EXTENSION

The new extension is nearing
completion, with the kitchen
fittings due to go in next . It
should make a very useful
facility for the Church, as well
as providing access for the
disabled.

As always, the Church looked
lovely for Easter. Thank you to
all who helped with decorating
and who gave donations for the
altarlillies. Times of services can
be found in the current Church
Newsletter.

Jackie Lloyd
76 302836

| NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH |

Since the last newsletter was
published several crimes have
been committed here when
radio/cassettes, a purse and a
mobile phone were stolen from
unattended motor vehicles left
on drives and the roadside
overnight. In one instance two
youths, one said to be wearing
a turban, were seen in a green
Triumph Accord, Reg No A73
AVY nearby. The Police were
informed and enquiries made to
establish ownership, but as yet
without result. It s thought that
this vehicle may still be reused
in the commission of crime.

A further theft has been
committed in Moat Close when
a bicycle was stolen. This might
be the work of gypsies as one

resident believes they attempted
to steal her dog saying they
thought it was a stray.

Residents are again requested
to report any suspicious
incidents, persons or vehicles
seen in the area to the Police at
once and not to the local
co-ordinator until after as
valuable time could be lost.

As we head into the summer
many residents will be going on
holiday. Where possible get
your neighbour to keep a friendly
eye on your property while you
are away.

R.B.Gardner
Chairman
024 76303546

Warwick District Council
Youth Sports
Development Team

Thursday 31st August Bubbenhall Village Hall
Play sessions for 4 - 7 years 10.00am - 11.55am
Multi Sports 8 - 14 years 1.00pm - 3.00pm

No need to book,

just turn up !

COVENTRY & WARWICKSHIRE
AIRPORT ACTION GROUP (CWAAG)

PARCELFORCE
Parcelforce have now quit the
North side of the airport
moving the whole of their
operation to the South side.
The level of activity remains
well below that projected, it is
therefore too soon to draw any
conclusions regarding the
impact of this move.

AIRPORT
At the last consultative
committee meeting there were
no indications of any imminent
increases in air traffic either
night or day. In fact the levels
as reported are noticeably
reduced on this time last year.
The airport operator continues
to look for additional business.

Progress continues with
clearing and tidying the north
side of the airfield.

The main entrance to the airport
is being reorganised to the
benefit of Baginton with no
apparent negative results for
any others.

The new extension of the apron
on the South side is now well
advanced, whilst discussions
are in progress regarding the
paving of the existing

grass stopway on the Western
end of the runway. This, in
conjunction with a request to
the CAA regarding an increase
in the approach angle for
landing is hoped to improve
conditions for those in
Willenhall.

MEETING

WITH LOCAL MPs
As a result of our meeting with
the local MPs a meeting in
London with the Minister
responsible for Aviation has
taken place. Whilst it would be
foolish to imagine that much will
come of the meeting, the
arguments that were put
forward in support of our
request for airports such as
Coventry to be controlled by
central government were
understood and sympathised
with.

Our MPs pushed for the
minister to review the situation,
the Minister committed himself
to do so and report back to the
MPs. As and when we have a
response regarding Government
policy it will be reported.

Coventry and Warwickshire
Airport Action Group

S. H. BUILDERS LTD.

Building Problems ?
For Free Estimates & Advice
Ring Neil Solman on 024 76301915

EXTENSIONS,
ALTERATIONS,
REPAIRS,
FITTED KITCHENS,
BATHROOMS &
CONSERVATORIES

1 Church Road,
Bubbenhall, Coventry CV8 3BE
Tel: 024 76301915
Fax: 024 76301915

George and Margaret Willan
Welcome you to the

BAGINTON VILLAGE STORES

1/2 Market Corner, Baginton
Your Local Newsagents, Convenience store
Open seven days a week 5am - 7.30pm
Will be pleased to supply any of the following :

All brands of mobile telephone top up cards
Lottery (with free raffle)
Photocopying
Dry cleaning
Papers and magazines delivered to your home
Cut price cigarettes
Beers and wines
Cards, stationery, confectionary and groceries
Credit cards and Switch accepted

We now have a cash machine which
will take any cash /credit card

We are pleased to announce that Post Office Counters
has started a new Post Office which is now open
within Bagington Village Stores. This Post Office will
be open six and a half days a week including Sunday
morning 11.00am-4.00pm
and Saturday afternoon.

TAXI / PRIVATE HIRE SERVICE

Ring Prestige Cars, Coveniry Airpori
Baginton Tel: Coventry 02476 304777

P.A.B.T. are now offering a Taxi Service For Coventry,
Kenilworth, Leamington, Warwick, Baginton, Bubbenhall.
Stoneleigh, Ryton etc.

Between Bam and 6pm 7 Days A Week
Other times if Pre-Booked

"GOING ON HOLIDAY"

We specialise in Airport Transfers.
Let us take you to your airport destination.
Competitive Prices
(Our Prices will surprise you)
e.g. Coventry to Birmingham Airport £18.00 one way.

Modern Comfortable Vehicles with Air Conditioning
Fast Efficient on time service
Local and Long-Distance

PA.B.T.

SITE 11,
COVENTRY AIRPORT,
BAGINTOM.
COVENTRY
CVB 3AZ

TEL: COVENTRY 02476 - 304777
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Newsletter Committee

Caroline Coles,
Quarryfields House, Stoneleigh Road,
(024 76305287)

Tonino Ciuffini
25 Home Close
(024 76306840)

Angela Kirby,
43 Home Close,
(024 76306683)

Alan Prudhoe,
3 Orchard Way,
(024 76307747)




THE THREE HORSE SHOES
BUBBENHALL

Tel: 024 76302108

OPENING TIMES:
Monday to Thursday 1lam.-2.30pm./5.00pm.-11pm.
Friday 11am.-3.00pm./5.00pm. - 11pm.
Saturday 11am.-11pm.
Sunday 12noon-10.30pm.

Food served lunch times & evenings

FUNCTION ROOM FOR
PARTIES OF UPTO 65

Birthdays, Anniversaries, Weddings, Christenings
Room Hire for 35 people or over is free of charge !
Hot and cold buffet, prices on request
GAMESNIGHTS

Skittle Alley, Darts, Table Skittles

Coventry ¢

ening Telearaph

DANCING CLASSES

Wednesdays Bubbenhall Village Hall

2.45pm Baby Ballet/Movement class
4.15pm Primary Ballet
5.00pm Tap Class
5.45pm Disco Class
6.30pm Grade 4 RAD Ballet Class
7.10pm Grade 4 Tap Class
7.45pm Adult Tap

For more information please telephone Mrs Sarah
Cooke on 024 76511387

Mrs Sarah Cooke, MIDTA & RAD Teaching Dip.

Have your local paper delivered
to your door six days a week
including bank holidays.

We also deliver the Midweek Pink and
the Saturday Pink.

Ask about our eight week
introductory discount offer !

Contact: Gill Green,
The Village Shop and Post Office: 024 76305215

BUBBENHALL
GARTER
GROUP

Eighteen members of the
Garter Group enjoyed a very
successful shopping trip to
Swindon Outlet Village in April,
in fact the mini-bus was so full
of purchases on the way back
that we were forced to use the
aisles and parcel racks.

The May Beer and Skittles had
to be cancelled due to the lack
of suitable dates, and it will be
rearranged for later in the year.

On June 8th the Annual
Treasure Hunt is took place
followed by refreshments at the
Malt Shovel.

We are now taking bookings for

our next event, which is a
summer barbecue at the Prince
Regent Luxury Cruising
Restaurant in Leamington Spa
on July the 8th. The cost is
£21.00 per person and partners
are invited. We need to confirm
numbers as soon as possible as
places are limited to 30. If you
want to reserve your place
please contact a member of the
committee.

Committee members:

5~ Lee Hayden, 76302141
Sandra Ciuffini, 76306840
Lori Slark, 76305355
Angela Kirby, 76306683
Liz Paul, 76302047

BUBBENHALL
FRIENDLY
CLUB

The Friendly Club has now
settled into a well attended
fortnightly gathering, which has
enjoyed such diverse activities
as visiting the Herbert Art
Gallery in Coventry and
listening to a highly
entertaining talk by Pru Poretta
(Lady Godiva).

Our last meeting took the form
of a home made lunch followed
by an Easter Bonnet
competition. A great deal of time
and work had been put into
making the bonnets and our
judges were hard pressed to
decide on the winners!

Looking ahead we will shortly
be visiting a local garden centre
and later on have plans for a
strawberry and cream tea.

In addition we are continuing to
gather material for our display
on Old Bubbenhall at the
Party in the Park on June 17",

Anyone wishing to find out
more about the club should
contact:

Chris Morgan, 76306131
Sue Wareham, 76306894
Chris Dunn, 76302481
Beryl Lock, 76306246
Joan Draper, 76301309

MILLENNIUM

DOME

In the March issue of the
Newsletter we asked if anyone
would be interested in a trip to
the Millennium Dome, possibly
in September. We received only
a few enquiries but if you are
interested please contact either
Gill Prudhoe on 024 76307747 or
Margaret Robinson on 024
76305931, so that we can seeifa
trip is possible.

THEATRE
TRIPS

We are organising a trip to see
Annie at the Alexander Theatre
in Birmingham in October. If you
are interested please contact
either: Margeret Robinson
76305931 or Gillian Prudhoe
76307747

AN INVITATION TO ALL LADIES
WHO READ THIS NEWSLETTER

The Warwickshire Federation of
Women s Institutes requests the
pleasure of your company at a
meeting to be held on

WEDNESDAY 14JUNE 2000
At7.30pm at
Weston under Wetherley
Village Hall

To discuss the possible
formation of a Women s
Institute. Light refreshments
will be served. Guest Speaker.

Whatis the WI ?

The W1 is for the woman of
today. Membership is open to
all women regardless of age,
race or belief. It is the largest
women s voluntary organisation
in Britain.

The WI welcomes women who
live in villages and towns and

helps them to improve the
quality oflife in their community.
The WI offers women the
opportunity to meet in a friendly
atmosphere where they can
develop new interests and
acquire skills of value to
themselves, their families and
their communities.

The WI can influence decision
making at all levels and is a
strong lobbying body, not
bound by political or religious
affiliation, enabling it to speak
out freely on any issues that
concern it as a whole.

Last, but by no means least, the
WI is a wonderful way to meet
women of different interests and
make friends. You 1l be surprised
what you end up doing! 4bove
all, you ll have fun! We look
JSorward to seeing YOU

L A LI LR

BUBBENHALL
ENTERTAINMENTS
GROUP

As members of our committee
are busy organising the Party in
the Park there will not be a

summer dance this year— instead

it will be an Autumn Dance, so
make a date in your diary for
Saturday 14th October fora Live
Music Event. Tickets and more

information available early
September. Hope to see you
there! T

Margaret Robinson
76305931
Sue Wareham
76306894



BUBBENHALL VILLAGE YOUTH CLUB

18 weeks into being, turnouts
exceeding 50, and 60 regular
members on the books, all go to
show that the Bubbenhall Village
Youth Club is a roaring success.

Now the basic setting up is all
sorted we have now turned our
attention to a bit of fine
tuning - the lower age limit for
new members is now 10 years
old with all those under 11 years
finishing at 9.00pm. On the
nights when we have enough
leaders this enables us to
offer a variety of different
programmes to cater for the wide
spread of ages. Starting time is
still 7.30pm for everyone.

So, what have we been up to?
Each week we have available the
regular games of darts, pool,
snooker, table tennis, table
football, outdoor football &
music videos plus ... We ve had
a quiz night, the Easter Disco,
gone hunting for the Black
Panther (and all come back!!).
We ve tried our hand at a vast
array of art & crafts which
included a fresh flower
decoration (with the help of
Jeanette Tipper) for Mothering
Sunday which really had to be
seen - they wouldn t have
looked out of place in a top
florists (and probably saved
each of the members quite a wad
of money). Cooking is very
popular and if we are lucky we
all get to taste a sample.

We were all very pleased (as can
be seen in the photo) with the
generous donation from Smiths
Concrete and the major

purchases so far have included
the new table football that we
asked for and a whole list of
other items including a TV,
video, First Aid Kit and 2nd
table tennis table.

We are now turning our sights
to better weather - we hope - and
lighter evenings and hope to
offer a range of not too serious
sports on the playing fields. To
obtain a good range of sports
equipment comes to quite an
amount so we have applied for
a grant from the Millennium
Lottery Fund. [f we are fortunate
in securing the funds we would
like to consider offering the
equipment out on loan to the
other organisations in the
village - but first we have to get
it!! So watch this space.

The younger members have
given us their suggestions for
what they want to do. If all goes
well between now and the
summer holidays they will be
taking part in a variety of
sports; cooking, creating a
collage under Gills guidance
and I have been given the go
ahead by Warwickshire Road
Safety Office to run a cycling
awareness course just for the
youth club, so we have plenty
going on there.

The older members have at last
started their baby-sitting course
with the help of a video from the
States that we have been
waiting for, first aid training
follows on from this with the
help of a Rugby Paramedic and
various parents are laying on

organised rounders, cricket etc,
to while away the long,
hot sunny evenings - not
forgetting the family B-B-Q
evening (all parents very
welcome to join us for the
evening) and plenty of art &
craft work with Sandie, which is
popular with all ages.

The programme, so far, up to
the school summer holidays
looks something like this .....

June 16th Older members are
helping set up for tomorrow s
Party in the Park . Some will
be cooking to help stock the tuck
shop for tomorrow

June 17th Help set up
bowling alley in the morning,
then we are running the non-
alcoholic refreshments from
2.00- 6.00. A rota will be sorted
for the older members to man the
tuck shop during this time

June 23rd Short on leaders this
week. Older members - First Aid
Course. Ashley & John Chettle
will be organising sports outside

June 30th I hope to be able to
start the Cycling Awareness

Course, running it for the next
three weeks (possibly plus one
other night in each week) -
further details will be sent to
those interested nearer the time

July 7th Older members - First
Aid Course. Cycle Awareness
Course and Coaster making!! -
Wait and find out.

July 14th Cycle Awareness
Course and by popular request,
PVC Window Designs

July 21st End of Term Round
the Village Treasure Hunt -
prizes to the winners

During the holidays there will be
no structured activities, we will
be short of leaders and a lot will
be on holiday - there will always
be the indoor darts, pool, table
football, table tennis etc. and we
hope to run the art & craft on
most nights. There will also be
various things going on outside
but we will wait till the night to
see how many turn up.

The Youth Club represents all
young people over the age of
10 in the village - if you do not
come down on Fridays but

CLASSIFIED

ADVERTISING

SUPPORT YOUR VILLAGE NEWSLETTER

If you are interested in placing an
advertisement, contact any member of the
Newsletter Committee
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Confectionary
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THE MALT SHOVEL
BUBBENHALL

Tel: 024 76301141
Alex, Richard & Staff
extend a warm welcome to you.
Enjoy our wide range of
Cask Ales & Good Food.
OPENING TIMES

Monday to Friday 12pm.-2.30pm./6.00pm.- 11pm.
Saturday 12pm.-3pm./6.00pm. - 11pm.
Sunday 12pm.-3pm./7pm.-10.30pm.

DISCO SPECIALIST
IDEAL FORALL OCCASSIONS
CHILDRENS PARTIES CATERED FOR
REASONABLE RATES

NATHAN BATCHELOR
02476305497 FOR BOOKINGS

CHARTERED
ARCHITECT

19 Home Close,
Bubbenhall.

024 76306339




BAGINTON PLAYGROUP

We still have vacancies for
children aged from 2 years 6
months at the Playgroup
sessions Monday, Wednesday
and Friday. Also there are
vacancies in the pre-school
group on Tuesdays. Don't

forget the Parent and Toddlers
on Tuesdays 10.00am—11.30am
during term-time, only £1
including drinks and biscuits.

Sheila Cluff
024 76301317

CUBBINGTON CUBS

The Cubs are holding a Nearly
New Sale to raise funds. If you
have any suitable items please
contact Gill or Alan Prudhoe
024 76307747. At present 6
boys from Bubbenhall attend
the Cubs and 5 boys
attend the Beaver Colony.

BUBBENHALL

MOTHER & TODDLER GROUP

We are a lively group of mums
and pre-school children who
meet in the village hall from 9.30
on a Thursday morning to let the
children run riot in somewhere
different from our own
houses(!) complete with a
coffee and a chat for us hard
working mums. There is plenty
for the children to do, from
making cards and gifts,
painting, icing biscuits or just
playing with their friends and
our many toys.

At the moment we are busy

We have enjoyed another busy
term at Rainbows making
bookmarks for Book Week,
Mothering Sunday presents,
Leprechaun cress heads and
lots more. We ended this term
with an Easter egg hunt.

We have also been helping Vicki
(one of our young leaders) raise

organising our end of term
summer party for the children.
We will have a bouncy castle
and a ball pit, which with a bit of
luck will be on the playing fields
to give us more scope for fun
and games. Fingers crossed for
13" July.

As per usual, so not to be left
out, we mums are going to have
our own summer party in the
form of a quiet childfree meal at
Fanshawes in Warwick.

The more the merrier, so if you

AN

funds towards her forthcoming
trip to Russia, by organising a
children s disco and two Beetle
Drives. Thank you to everyone
who supported these events.

Rainbows are providing a
bouncy castle for the Party in
the Park and are also involved
in organising the fancy dress
competition. The theme for this

Rainbows Party in the Park Fancy Dress
D A e G T MR b o sspmaspnnsasss
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find yourself at home on a
Thursday morning with your
pre-school aged child why not
come along and join us? If you
would like further details please
telephone Lori on 024 76305355,
orjust come along to one of our
sessions.

Also a date for your diary. We
have arranged for the
photographer Judy Hartland to
come along to the village hall on
Sunday 8™ October — everyone
welcome.

is The Last Millennium . Pru
Poretta will hopefully judge it.
If you wish to enter the
competition, please complete
the entry form below and
return itto either 21 Moat Close
or the Village Post Office. (To
give us some idea of numbers).
We look forward to seeing you
all then.

SEASS

GUIDES

We have just returned from an
excellent Guide camp at our
County Camp site Hardiman
Fields, Shipston-on-Stour. This
is a lovely site with first class
facilities including showers! -a
real luxury in Guide Camp.

This was a special theme Camp
provided by the County
Camping team — the theme was
Animals — we certainly got to
see plenty of these during the
weekend with visits to the Shire
Horse Centre, Stratford
Butterfly Farm and Mary
Arden s House Wilmcote. We
all now have new knowledge
and a different way of thinking
about spiders, Shire Horses,
Elizabethan history and one
another, just to name a few
things. A great weekend, my
E-mail to heaven worked and we
had fabulous weather. Thanks
to everyone, you were all
GREAT.

This is the season we move
out of doors for exciting
adventures. If you smell smoke
on a Tuesday evening, dont
worry, it s not the village on fire,
its only the Guides having a
cook out! We have started
already with marshmallows,
Mars bars, banana and apple
cooked in foil, lovely if you like
that sort of thing.

We look forward to seeing you
all at the Party in the Park!More
about exciting changes to the
Guide section starting in the
Autumn...

WATCH THIS SPACE...

Sandra Barnsiley
Guide Guider
76303876

Guides for girls aged between
10-14 years old.
We meet on Tuesdays in
Bubbenhall Village Hall
7.15-9.00

would like to give it a try, just
call in and see what we are up to
- you will be made very welcome
and you dont have to know
anybody to come down, we Il
soon make some introductions.

One person that we have not
been able to have at our
meetings yetis Micaela Hayden
- we have kept her in touch with
what we are up to and are glad
to see that she is making good
progress. We have a space
waiting for you Micaela just as
soon as you are able to make it.

Meanwhile one of our newest
members, William Hollway, was
admitted to hospital for a long
awaited Liver transplant. We
were all very sad to hear that
William didn t make it and
passed away the following
week. William joined us only 4
weeks earlier after reading of the
things we do in the last
Village Newsletter and in the few
weeks he had been with us
developed a keen interest in the

art & craft department.
Although it was only a short
period , many new friendships
had been made and William will
be missed by us all. To all the
Hollways we send our deepest
sympathy.

Finally if there are any parents
or older brothers & sisters who
could help us out on the
occasional evening it would be
very much appreciated. We
intend to run right through the
holidays but we also need to
take a break ourselves and we
will be quite short on some
evenings - things we could do
with a helping hand with are
serving in the tuck shop,
running an outdoor sports night,
showing your talents or hobbies
or just being there. Thanks to
everyone that has helped us get
this far.

Sandie and Dave Rombach~
(024-76307828)
Gill Green, Pat Long
Ashley Holmes, Frank Moon

DATES
FORYOUR
DIARY

JUNE
14th - WI meeting - Weston under Wetherley
15th - Village Hall Committee AGM - Village Hall
17th - Party in the Park
27th - Parish Council meeting

JULY
8th - Garter Group Summer B-B-Q
13th - Toddler s Summer Party
9th - Garter Group - Beer & Skittles Evening

AUGUST
8th - Parish Council meeting
19th - Joan Holt Memorial Fun Day
31st - Play Sessions / Multi Sports

REGULAR GROUPS

GROUP MEETS VENUE

Friendly Club Alternate Mondays 2:00 - 4.00 p.m. Village Hall

Bubbenhall Mother & Toddler Group Thursday Mornings 9:30 - 11:30 a.m. Village Hall

Rainbows Thursdays 6:00 - 7:00 p.m. Village Hall

Brownies Tuesday 6:00 - 7:00 p.m. Village Hall

Guides Tuesday 7:15 p.m. - 9:00 p.m. Village Hall

Baginton Play Group Mon, Tue, Wed, Fri Baginton Village Hall

Cubs Tuesdays Methodist Church Hall
6:30- 8:00 p.m. Cubbington

Scouts Fridays 7:30 - 9:00 p.m. Ryton Church Youth Centre

Bubbenhall Garter Group

Monthly

Ryton Pools Volunteers

Every Friday 9:00 a.m.

Visitors Centre

Young St. Giles Saturday Club

2nd and 4th

Saturday of every month Church 4:30 - 5:30 p.m.

Service

(Watery Lane) 11: 00 a.m.
(Weston Lane) 11: 30 a.m.

WCC Monday Mobile Library Every fortnight Bottom of Coopers Walk
Service 2:00 p.m.
WCC Friday Mobile Library Every fortnight Junction of Stoneleigh Road

and Watery Lane, and bottom
of Weston Lane

Bubbenhall Junior Football, Every Saturday, 9:30 - 11:00 a.m. Village Playing Fields
Children 5-11 years
Bubbenhall Youth Club Friday 7:30 - 10:00 p.m. Village Hall
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PARTY IN THE PARK

Arrangements for Bubbenhall s
Summer Millennium
celebrations on June 17th are
storming ahead, with all of the
major groups in the village
taking an active part.

By the time this Newsletter goes
to press, all of the arrangements
for the day will have been
finalised and you should
have received a visit from one
of the volunteers making door
to door collections to help fund
the event.

Smiths Concrete have kindley
offered to help fund a marquee,
so not even the unpredictable
British weather can spoil what
promises to be an action-packed
afternoon and evening.

Below is an outline of how the
day is shaping up.

2pm Official celebrity opening
and judging of fancy dress (all
ages welcome - the theme is The

Last Millennium )

2.30pm Activities commence
4.30pm Presentation of prizes

5pm Kids tea party (Food
provided for children. Adults
are invited to bring along a
picnic or something to cook on
the barbecues which will be
heating up nicely)

6-7pm Kids disco

7pm Dance demonstrations by
Sarah Cooke School of
Dance followed by Evening
entertainment until late

Whilst everyone is invited to
learn to juggle, the magician and
bouncy castle are aimed at
entertaining the younger
villagers. Some of the events
already organised include a
junior football tournament, beat
the goalie competition, pub

style quiz and a bowling alley.
An It s A Knockout

competition will be taking place
during the afternoon involving
six teams of eight people. Entry
details can be found in the
programme being delivered by
our door to door collectors. For
the nostalgics amongst us, The
Friendly Club are putting
together a fascinating display on
Bubbenhall. And forthose with
some energy left after a hectic
day, there will be barn dancing
and a disco in the evening. Soft
drinks and beverages will be
available during the afternoon
with the bar staying open all
afternoon and during the
evening.

Some offers of sponsorship
have already been received, but
any others are of course
welcome. If you have a small
(or large!) business and would
like to make a donation to the
day, please contact one of the
committee who will be glad to
take your money!! (oranything
else you d like to offer).

Representatives
on the
PARTYINTHE PARK

Committee:

Steve Ball
Senior Football
Gill Green
Youth Club

Judith Chettle
BEG
Christine Morgan
Friendly Club
Bob Cragg
Treasurer
Margaret Robinson
Rainbows
Karen Cresswell
Toddlers
Sandie Rombach
Youth Club
Tonino Ciuffini
Junior Football
Lori Slark
Toddlers
Joan Draper
Friendly Club
Christine Tait
BEG
Lesley Goodhead
Guides
George Upton
Senior Football

2.30p.m.
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All Day BBQ

Tombola

Cream Teas

Games

Craft Stalls

Cakes and Preserves

Evening Auction

Shire Horse called Queeni
Sponsored Tractor Pull

Kiddies Fun Bus
W

You are invited to the
/ “ Joan Holt Memorial Fun Day

On Saturday 19th August, 200

Everyone Welcome
PUB OPEN ALL DAY

Admission Free

Calling all 10 years olds and older -

Monday 26th June
Friday 30th June
Monday 3rd July
Friday 7th July
Monday 10th July
Friday 14th July

June 10th at the latest.

The Youth Club are organising a Cycle Awareness
Course in the village on the following dates......

This is the normal course offered to local schools
by Warwickshire Road Safety Department - the only
difference being that the £10 fee is waived.

We still have places available and you do not need
fo be a member of the Youth Group to take part.
The only requirements are that you have a suitable
bike and that you will be at least 10 years old on
the date of the test - July 14th.

If you would like to be included, or you have any
questions, please get in touch with Dave Rombach
on 024-76307828 (40 Coopers Walk) before

BUBBENHALL

JUNIOR FOOTBALL

Just like the England team the
Saturday morning football
group face their first tournament
of the new millennium, only in
our case it is two tournaments
amongst ourselves as part of the
village s Party in the Park
celebrations.

The tournament will start at
2:30 and will be played on one
half of the village football pitch.
While the preparations for us
have not involved a trip to
Malta, the tension surrounding
who will be in which team has
almost been as great as who
would be in Kevin Keegan s
squad. However, in our case we
do not have an Andy Cole as
everyone who wanted to take
part is in one of the teams.

The teams have now been
drawn, and for the older players
teams (school years 4-8) will be:-

DEELEY S DYNAMOES
Manager: John Deeley
Players:

Jo Batchelor
Wayne Goddard
Jack Rombach
Roberto Ciuffini

TCSTOP CATS
Manager: Tonino Ciuffini
Players:

Sam Dodds
Sarah Bettles
Fraser Tait
William Johnston

SLARK S SPARKS
Manager: Gavin Slark
Players:
Edward Prudhoe
Thomas Johnston
Scott Rombach
Daniel Bettles

Younger players tournament,
(school years 1-3) teams will be:-

ANDY S ANIMALS
Manager: Andrew Paul
Players:

Callum Tait
Gregory Matthews
Sammy Griffiths
Daniel Slark
Harry Deeley

KEN S KICKERS
Manager: Ken Tuit
Players:

Tain Connell
James Prestwick
Millie Griffiths
Tom Stobart
Natalie Paul

ALAN S ALLSTARS
Manager: Alan Prudhoe

Players:
Marco Ciuffini
William Langstone
Michael Paul
Tom Wright
Jacob Slark

TOURNAMENT REFEREE
lan Bettles

The trophies and medals are on
order, and we look forward to
you cheering the children on.
See you on the day!

While it is too late to now join
the tournament, if anybody else
in the village would like to join
us, football sessions are held on
the village playing fields, from
9:30am - 11:00am on Saturdays,
You re welcome to join us.

\ Tonino Ciuffini, 76306840
Andrew Paul, 76302047
Gavin Slark, 76305355
John Deely, 76305212

Bubbenhall
Football Club

After an unusual season, in
which we changed manager
midway through, suffered a
couple of humiliating defeats,
and lost key players, we
managed to avoid relegation,
but only just.

The next season will on all
counts be a vast improvement
on the last, and hopefully we
will win some silverware for the
village.

The team will start training on
the 2nd July, a Sunday morning
at 11:00 a.m. on the village
playing field, and if there are any
young or old lads, (sixteen or
above), wanting to join us, just
turn up and introduce yourself
to me, the more the merrier. If
you are unavailable on the 2nd,
but are interested we will be
training every Tuesday and
Sunday until the start of the
season.

As a final point the team and
myselfwould like to thank all the
supporters, who have braved all
weathers, home and away to
support us this season and also
Joan Brandrick in helping
myself with the fixtures and
village hall timetable.

And a special thank you to
Claudio Cardellino, who
originally set up this new
Bubbenhall Club with his late
father Tony, for all his hard work
and generosity in the 10 years it
has been formed. So good luck
and best wishes in your
footballing retirement.

See you next season!
Steve Ball
(Manager)

Tel. 024 76307770

BUBBENHALL

MULTI SPORTS COURT

Procedures for Tennis
Booking

@ Tennis Bookings will take
precedence on the multi
sports court throughout
the months of April to
September

@ Bookings will be available
each day in one hour slots
between the hours of 9.00
a.m. and 8.00 p.m.

@ Bookings may be made by
contacting John Kendray,
Avonlea, Lower End,
telephone 76304310 on
Monday evening each
week (if unavailable
please contact Margaret
Robinson 76305931).
Diaries will then be
displayed on the Village
Hall notice board and
priority will be given to
those who have booked the
previous Monday.

@ Regular access to the nets
will be by obtaining a key
to the store from John
Kendray on payment of a
£5.00 fee.

@ Should the diary show a
vacant slot, then the court
may be occupied on a first
come first served basis, but
it must be vacated on the
hour to enable someone
else to play.

@ If you do not have a key,
but you wish to play on an
occasional basis, a key to
the nets may be obtained
from Margaret Robinson on
payment of a £5.00 deposit.
The key must be returned
after one hours play.

@ Nets and posts must be
returned to the store and
the store locked after play
unless the court is handed
over directly to the next
player.

Bubbenhall
Parish Council
23/05/2000



